

SOLEMNITY OF SS
PETER & PAUL
Year C
29th June –7th July
2019

HOLY NAME OF JESUS

9 Cross Lane, Great Barr, Birmingham,
B43 6LN, Tel: 0121 3571351,
E-mail: info@holyname.org.uk
Web: www.holyname.org.uk
Parish in the care of the Fathers and
Brothers of The Sacred Heart of Jesus
(Betharram)

Welcome to this House of God:

Talk to God before Mass Listen to God during Mass Talk to others after Mass



Today's Mass Readings Acts 12:1-11; Ps33; 2 Timothy 4:6-8, 17-18; Matthew 16:13-19

'YOU ARE PETER AND I WILL GIVE YOU THE KEYS OF THE KINGDOM OF HEAVEN'

Today we celebrate two of the greatest heroes the Church has ever known. St. Peter was the rock of the early Church and St. Paul the pillar. Over two thousand years after they were martyred, we still rejoice in the witness of these two great men. They are like comets in the sky, illuminating this dark world with the light of their faith and love. Both men knew Christ as the Son of God, and were committed to Christ in a relationship of love and self-giving. In the final chapter of John, Peter repeated to Jesus three times. 'Lord, you know that I love you'. Paul said that he counted his former way of life as rubbish, compared to knowing Christ. It was the combination of heart love and head knowledge that enabled Peter and Paul to rely entirely on Jesus Christ their Lord. Heavenly Father, through your Holy Spirit grant us a deep knowledge of your Son Jesus, that as we know him, we may come to love him and share in his everlasting life'.

DEACON TERRY

SILVER JUBILEE OF BROTHER ANDREW, SCJ

This year Bro. Andrew Ferris, SCJ will be celebrating his Silver Jubilee (25th Anniversary) of Religious Profession. To celebrate this joyful occasion there will be a Thanksgiving Mass on Friday 5th July 2019 at 7:00pm. There will be refreshments in the Parish Centre. To help catering and arrangements of the Parish Centre can you let us know that you are coming to the celebration by signing up your name in the sheet which is in the church porch. Many thanks.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

The Ladies who clean the Church urgently need more helpers. If you can give a couple of hours on a Thursday morning from 9:00am please come along.

SACRED HEART COMMUNITY

Fr. Vincent Arulandhu SCJ (Parish Priest) Email:

vincentscj@gmail.com Bro. Andrew Ferris SCJ

PARISH DEACON

Rev Terry Charles

PARISH SECRETARY

Payal Gordhan

PARISH SCHOOLS Holy Name School

Head Teacher Mr A Neenan 0121 357 3216

St Mark's School

Head Teacher Mrs D. Linley 0121 357 9892

Stuart Bathurst

Mrs Bridget Morris (Interim Head Teacher) 0121 556 1488

Marist Convent

0121 357 6341

Safeguarding Officer

Bernadette Cook 0121 357 1351

PRAY FOR OUR SICK PARISHIONERS

Mary Arulandhu, Ossie Bishop, Audrey Clewlow, Catherine Freeman, Teresa Goddard, Arthur Harding, Maurice Hughes, Stephen Hurley, Bridget Green, Bryn and Bridie Howells, Elizabeth Ibbotson, Haydee Stanton, Anna Kennedy, Harold Johnson, Linda Lowe, Sandra Pearson, Anne Jennings, Janet Chamberlain, Margaret Byrne, Millicent Finn, Kevin O'Neill, Kala Kanji, Grace Sharron, Joan Rawlings, Sheila Shearon, Bridget Whitfield and Patricia Flanagan.

RECENT DEAD AND ANNIVERSARIES

Please remember in your prayers Thomas Weir and all those who have died recently. We also remember Rita Waldron, Catherine Callaghan, Honora Guilfoyle, Stanley Sawyer, Michael Clark, John McManus, Patrick Mulheir, Patrick Griffin, Kathleen Turner, Michael Cronin, Margaret Thomas, James Walsh, Rose Connelly, Patrick Forde, Helen Earle, and all those whose anniversaries occur about this time.

CHURCH FLOWERS

If you wish to make a donation towards the flowers, in remembrance of a loved one, please enclose donations in an envelope with details, and hand in to the Parish Office.

50TH ANNIVERSARY PILGRIMAGE TO THE SHRINE OF OUR LADY OF LOURDES AT HEDNESFORD

The Pilgrimage to the Shrine of our Lady of Lourdes at Hednesford is from 6th to 7th July 2019. Archbishop Bernard Longley is the Principal Celebrant and Preacher. This year there will be a Youth Vigil on Saturday at 7pm and a procession aimed mainly at young people on Sunday at 12 Noon followed by the Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confession) and Holy Mass with the Sacrament of the Sick at 4:00pm. For more details please see the poster on the Church noticeboard or contact directly on 01543 422576; email: olol.hednesford@gmail.com

KENELM YOUTH TRUST SUMMER CAMP

The annual summer camp takes place at Alton castle from 11th –15th August 2019. It is aimed at 11 –18 years olds. The total Cost is £275 but there is help available if required. Please go to the website www.kenelmyouthtrust.org.uk for more details and to book a place.

This Week	Holy Mass & Services	Other Events
29thJune – 7thJuly		
(Psalter Week 1)		
Saturday 29th June Memorial of the Immaculate Heart	10:00am Margaret and John Beirne	10:30am Altar Server Training in Church
of Mary	10:30am - 12pm Confessions	1:30 - 4:30pm Holy Name
	12:30pm Roy and Joan Philips RIP	Spiritual Spa
Sunday 30th June	8:30am Peter Hayward RIP	Coffee & Tea in the Parish
SOLEMNITY OF SS PETER & PAUL	10:30am Margaret Smith	Centre after 10:30am Mass.
Retiring Collection for Peter's		Friends of Holy Name (Debbie O'Shea)
Pence	12:00pm Baptism	8.00pm-9:30pm Bingo in the Parish Centre.
Monday 1st July	11:00am Divine Mercy	
Feria in Ordinary Time	11:30am Kathleen and Paddy Breen	
Tuesday 2nd July	9:15am Mass in (HNS) Hall -	
Feria in Ordinary Time	Private Intention	
Wednesday 3rd July	11:00am Rosary	
Feast of St Thomas, Apostle	11:30am Tony Weir and Family	
Thursday 4th July	9:15am Mass at St Mark's	
Feria in Ordinary Time	School Pat McCourt RIP	
Friday 5th July	7:00pm Silver Jubilee Mass	
Feria in Ordinary Time	of Brother Andrew, SCJ	
Saturday 6th July	10:00am Stanley Davis RIP	
Feria in Ordinary Time	10:30am - 12pm Confessions	
	12:30pm Julie Doherty RIP	
Sunday 7th July	8:30am James and Mary	Coffee & Tea in the Parish
FOURTEEN SUNDAY IN	Breen	Centre after 10:30am Mass.
ORDINARY TIME	10:30am Peter Hayward RIP	C.A.M.P (Angela Hayes)
Retiring Collection for Parish Levies	12:00pm Baptism	8.00pm-9:30pm Bingo in the Parish Centre.

Loose Money:
£465.66
Gift Aid Envelopes:
£315.85
Mass Attendance
Last Sunday: 366
Thank you for
supporting your
Parish.

MOTHERS PRAYERS

Our next meeting is on Thursday 4th July 2019 at 2:15pm in the Marist Convent. All are welcome.

OUR PARISH CENTRE

We need your support. For bookings contact Jackie Mooney on 0745 552 6003 holynameparishcentre.wix.com/



Next Sunday's Mass Readings Isaiah 66:10-14; Ps 65; Galatians 6:14-18; Luke 10:1-12, 17-20(LK 10:1-9)

JOB VACANCIES

St Edmund Campion Catholic School and Sixth Form Centre have vacancies for 3 Administrative Assistants (Grade 2) and a Pastoral Support Assistant (Grade 3). The Closing date for applications is 2nd July 2019. Application Form and details available on the school website at www.stedcamp.bham.sch.uk or by contacting Mary Finnegan, PA to Headteacher, on 0121 464 7040.

SECOND COLLECTION PETER'S PENCE

The Peter's Pence Collection has ancient roots that reach all the way back to New Testament times. The early Christians provided material support that the disciples—those preaching the Gospel—could distribute to those in need. Today, the Peter's Pence Collection is the way we, as members of the Catholic Church, unite ourselves to the concerns of the Holy Father. Donations to this collection support the charitable works of Pope Francis for the relief of those most in need.

FIRST THANKSGIVING MASS

Ryan Service is studying for the Archdiocese of Birmingham at the English College in Rome. His grandparents were in the Holy Name parish for many years until 1990 (Maureen and Anthony Leighton). He will be ordained soon for the Archdiocese of Birmingham and his first Mass of thanksgiving will be on Sunday 21st July at 11.30 am at St Mary of the Angels, Whetstone Lane, Aldridge. He is extending his invitation should any parishioners wish to attend.

THE KNIGHTS OF ST COLUMBA - THE 20TH ANNUAL SPONSORED WALK

This year in aid of Trussell Trust Food Bank, Sycamore Trust Prison Fellowship and Friends of the Holy Land. This sponsored walk is on Saturday 6th July at 9:30am from Sandwell Park Farm. Sponsorship forms are available from Colum Conway and the KSC. All are welcome and suitable for children.

READERS ROTA

Please collect your new Readers Rota from the Church Porch as you leave Mass today. If anybody would like to read the Scripture for Sunday Masses, please speak to Fr. Vincent SCJ. Thank you.